VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES  
May 10, 2010

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the counselor’s office. Members present were:  Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mr. Hoe Yong and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Janay Sutton and Mrs. Brooke Custis were visitors.  Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.48) 
 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Special SBDM  Minutes from March 5, 2010 and  the regular SBDM Minutes from March 23, 2010 Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.49) 

REPORTS
Parent/Student Needs Survey Results – Mrs. Brooke Custis, chairperson of the Student Services  Committee, presented the Student Services/Title I/FOR-You Resource Parent-Student Needs Survey that was sent to parents. The council reviewed the results. Approximately 325 surveys were filled out and sent back to school.
Approval of Title I School-Family Learning Compact – Mrs. Sutton presented an updated Title I Compact for the 2010-11 school. After reviewing and discussing the Title I Compact, Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the Compact. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.    Motion unanimously carried. (10. 50)  

Approval of Title I Parent Involvement Policy – Mrs. Sutton presented the updated Title I Parent Involvement Policy for the 2010-11 school year. After reviewing and discussing the Parent Involvement Policy, Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Parent Involvement Policy. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (10.51)
Approval of Revised CSIP – Mr. Dennis discussed the revised CSIP with the council. After reviewing the CSIP, Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the CSIP. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.52)
Approval of Revised Professional Development Plan for 2010-11 – Mr. Dennis presented the revised Professional Development Plan for the 2010-11 school. There will be Math/Reading Standards Training, and Curriculum Planning-Instructional Calendar (PLC) training on July 28th.  Literacy First Training will be held at our school on July 29 and 30th. After reviewing the plan, Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the revised Professional Development Plan. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further motion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.53)
Student Achievement – Mr. Dennis reported that the KCCT testing went well and all of our teachers said the students worked very hard. Our 2nd – 5th grade students are above the national norm in reading and math. The weekly common assessments our students are taking to monitor student achievement has helped with the state testing. The tests consist of multiple choice questions and an open response question. 

March and April Budgets – The council reviewed the March and April budgets. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budgets. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.54) 
Motion to Extend the Meeting – At 4:00, Mr. Dennis asked for a motion to extend the SBDM meeting. Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to extend the meeting. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.55)
PPA 2010-11 Budget Approval – The council reviewed the PPA budget for 2010-11 that the Finance Committee presented. Because the legislature has not passed a state budget yet, this is our tentative budget. Our school is projected to have 477 students for the 2010 -11 school year because our kindergartners will be going to North Park Elementary School.  We are receiving $12,989 less than last year.  After reviewing and discussing the budget, Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the PPA budget for 2010-11. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.56)
2010-11 School Activity Fund Budget Approval – The council reviewed the School Activity Budget for 2010-11 that the Finance Committee presented. After discussing the budget, Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the 2010-11 School Activity Budget. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (10.57)

Transfer Funds from School Activity Budget – Mrs. Bruce, bookkeeper, requested that the $637.70 in our Beta Club Fund be transferred to our Student Services Fund. The sponsor of our Beta Club, Mrs. Patti Mayhew, requested the money be transferred because the Beta Club no longer meets. Mrs. Madriaga made a motion to approve the transfer. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.58).
Revised Writing Plan – The council discussed the changes the Curriculum Committee made to the Writing Plan.   After reviewing the revisions, Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Writing Plan. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.59)

Handwriting Plan – The council reviewed the updated Handwriting Plan. After discussing the plan, the council decided to send it back to the Curriculum Committee to change some of the wording. Mr. Dennis will talk to the chairperson of the committee and let them know what needs to be changed. 
Committee Reports –The council reviewed the committee reports.
Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need action.

INFORMATION

The SBDM certified teacher elections will be held this week. The SBDM Parent election will be held on Thursday. 
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 22, 2010 at 8:30 a.m. in the school library.
AGENDA ITEMS

Some of the agenda items for the April meeting will include the Approval of the Handwriting Plan, Committee Reports, Student Achievement, May and June Budgets. 
ADJOURN

Mrs. Webb made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:45 p.m.  Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (10.60)

